
High Field Surgery Patient Participation Group Meeting.

Date: 28th February 2012

Present
Chris Bridle (Involvement Facilitator NHS Leeds and H3+), TA, MA, GB, BJ, DM, JF, GK, CG, 
MG, DP, BT, LB, Lorraine Brown (Practice Manager High Field Surgery), Tracey Godley 
(Reception Supervisor High Field Surgery), Samuel Forbes (Executive with H3+ and Practice 
Manager of Robin Lane Surgery).

Apologies
GByber

Introduction and Welcome
Chris Bridle again facilitated the meeting and he welcomed the group and introductions were 
made.

Minutes
The group agreed that Terms of reference are important. LB will send provisional terms of 
reference by email for comment and suggestions.

In response to the Group’s keen interest and need to have further information on the 
subject of commissioning LB had arranged for Sam Forbes who is on the board Leeds West 
Clinical Commissioning Group (formerly H3+) as guest speaker.

Sam began by stating that he was not there to defend the new Health Bill but to explore 
what it means for practices and patients.  He confirmed that the consortium consists of a 
total of 350,000 patients, 38 practices, 150 GPs and that the allocated budget was £400M.

The group wanted to know how much of the budget would actually be allocated to High Field 
Surgery and how much the services, such as medical tests, referrals and the quality of 
services would be affected by the new system and what would happen if the surgery “ran 
out of money”.  They also felt there would be an increased challenge for the consortium 
financially due to the increasing age demographics.

They were concerned that the waiting times may increase and the so called “post code 
lottery be reinstated.  They also wanted to know details of accountability.  

Sam explained that the consortium will be a statutory body which will work to ensure safe 
transitions.  He agreed that there would be a radical overhaul of services but hoped this 
would be for the better as clinicians would now be instrumental in shaping services and 
clinical pathways.  He also confirmed there would be more services within the local 
community.

Sam left the meeting and the group went on to discuss the results of the patient survey. The 
survey was developed, discussed with the Patient Participation Group, and the content was 
amended with suggestions from the group. The final version being agreed by the Patient 
Participation Group and the practice.

On the whole the group felt the survey was a fair reflection of how the practice performs. 
We explored ideas around the results and the comments individual patients had made.

Once more we discussed the number of patients who did not attend for their appointments.  
The group felt very strongly that there should be a “3 strikes and then off the list” as 
suggested at our previous meeting.  The group would like the practice to display the 
numbers of patients who DNA, the time and financial cost to the practice, and the impact on 
the practice and its patients. 



The group agreed it would be good to introduce text messaging to improve communication.

There was some concern around the online booking as the system only allows one 
appointment to be booked at a time LB will feed this back to the technical department who 
deal with our system software.  Some of the group would also like to book nurses 
appointments online. TG explained the complexity of the different time needed to be 
allocated for different nursing procedures which would make online booking for the nurse 
very difficult.

104 patients responded to our survey, 5 of these patients suggested it would be helpful to 
have a late evening or Saturday morning surgery. (4.8%).

The group said they would like some improvement in communication.  They would like more 
Patient Advice and Liaison Service (PALS) displayed.  They would also like some more 
information prominently displayed about Out Of Hours Services.

One member of the group mentioned that she and some of her friends had had difficulty 
getting to speak to a doctor by being asked to call back later but when they did the doctor 
was still not available.  The rest of the group did not have a problem with this.

We again discussed the possibility of a newsletter.

The group would also like the practice leaflets and details about opening times to be more 
clearly displayed.

The results from the survey were used by the group and the practice to develop an action 
plan for the priority issues discussed.


